ALMA BOARD OF EDUCATION
REGULAR MONTHLY MEETING
September 18, 2017
The regular monthly meeting of the Alma Board of Education was called to order by Dennis Hetrick, Board President, at 7:03 p.m. on Monday, September 18, 2017, in the high school library.  Board member absent was Corey Hanson.
No public comment.
Minutes of the August 21, 2017 regular and closed session board meeting minutes were presented.    Minutes were approved by consensus of the board. 

District vouchers in the amount of $347,296.93 referendum vouchers of $0.00, and activity vouchers in the amount of $3,383.33 were examined.  Vouchers were approved by consensus of the board.

Josh Reed and Scott Noll presented information on the Alma School Plan for Academic and Career Planning.  The ACP is to help give students in grades 6-12 the tools to plan out their own future.  It also helps bring parents, teachers, students, and businesses together, to help expand students horizons, and see what opportunities are out there for their future plans.  Discussion held.  The board thanked Mr. Reed and Mr. Noll for their time.
Mr. Sedlmayr informed the board that he has hired Denise Bork as part time kitchen and laundry person.  This is 16.5 hours per week.  Mr. Sedlmayr also hired Lane Larson to fill the part time evening custodian at 25 hours per week.   A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Todd Myren to approve the hiring of Denise Bork for Part-Time Kitchen/Laundry and Lane Larson for Part-Time Custodian.  The motion carried unanimously. 
Mr. Sedlmayr presented the updated telephone estimate from Cochrane Telephone Cooperative.  The final price will be less than the original estimate approved at the last month meeting.  Different phones have been selected for the teachers with less buttons, but will still cover the features the teachers use.  Total cost per quote are: equipment, software, 3 year warranty and parts replacement, racks and cabling, and total labor $24,590.77 plus freight and labor, and set-up/installation (not to exceed $2,500 in labor).
Mr. Sedlmayr informed the board that the Pupil Nondiscrimination Report needs to be completed.  In prior years, Mr. Plucker took on this extensive responsibility.  Mr. Sedlmayr received a letter from a consultant that does this work for many schools.  Mr. Sedlmayr contacted the consultant and the cost would be $600 plus mileage of around $200.  Mr. Sedlmayr is requesting the board approve the hiring of Mr. Fred Skebba to complete the Pupil Nondiscrimination Report for the Alma Schools.  A motion was made by Todd Myren and seconded by Sarah Danzinger to approve hiring of Mr. Fred Skebba to complete and file the Pupil Non Discrimination Report for the Alma Schools.  The motion carried unanimously.

Mr. Sedlmayr reviewed the 2016-2017 Annual Budget with the board.  Budget came in under expected.
The next regular board meeting will be held on Monday, October 16, 2017 at 7:00 p.m. in the high school library.  Mr. Sedlmayr will send out 2017-18 budget information to the board prior to it being published in the paper.
Mr. Sedlmayr discussed with the board the Ashley Tech Ed Assistance program.  Mr. Sedlmayr was approached by the Superintendent at Whitehall to inform him of meetings that he has been apart of.  The program consists of Ashley Furniture, WWTC, and CVTC coming up with some trailers that would travel to different schools and students would get the opportunity to work in the trailers for a class that would earn them 3 credits.  The Whitehall Superintendent will make sure that Mr. Sedlmayr gets invited to the next Ashley Tech Ed Assistance program meeting.
Mr. Sedlmayr reviewed the ACT College Readiness Report with the board.
A motion was made by Doug Kane and seconded by Todd Myren to adjourn.  The motion carried unanimously.  Meeting was adjourned at 8:38 p.m.
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